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March 25, 2024 

Garner, Iowa 

 

The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on the above 

captioned date pursuant to adjournment with Supervisors Gary Rayhons and Jerry J. Tlach 

present, Supervisor Florence (Sis) Greiman present via teleconference.  Absent: none. 

 

The minutes of March 18, 2024 meeting were read and approved by Supervisors Rayhons 

and Tlach.  Supervisor Greiman did not vote due to technical difficulties on teleconference.   

 

On motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by Supervisor Rayhons, and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Amend the motion from March 18, 

2024 meeting and minutes to close the public hearing on the Second Reading of An Ordinance 

Readopting Portions of the Existing Hancock County Code, and Repealing Ordinance 28 and to 

amend the motion to be approved the second reading of the An Ordinance Readopting Portions 

of the Existing Hancock County Code, and Repealing Ordinance 28.  Supervisor Greiman did 

not vote due to technical difficulties on teleconference.   

 

On motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by Supervisor Greiman, and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Assignment of county held tax sale 

certificate no. 130311 to Larry or Mary Reddel in the amount of $50 for the assignment and $10 

for the assignment fee.  Class C retail alcohol license with outdoor service for Hillside Golf & 

Dining, LLC.   

 

Supervisor Greiman left the meeting at 10:35 a.m.  

 

On motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by Supervisor Rayhons, and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Quote from B & W Control Specialists 

for spraying of the drainage district ditches in the amount of $84,250.  Approved the change in 

dental insurance company from MetLife to Delta Dental beginning July 1, 2024 and chose Plan 1 

Two-Tier of the options presented for Delta Dental.  No change to the vision insurance rates for 

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 with MetLife.  No change, from Fiscal Year 2023-2024, to the 

calculation of the employee’s contribution to dental and vision for Fiscal Year 2024-2025, 

county paying single policy and employee paying the difference between single policy and 

family policy for family insurance.       

  

 No further business to come before the Board, motion made to adjourn at 10:48 a.m. by 

Supervisor Tlach and carried.  All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” session to adjourn and will 

meet again on March 27, 2024. 

 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________     ____________________________ 

                  Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor       Gary Rayhons, Chair 


